Mrs. Catherwood and Mrs. Clark’s Corner

August 24, 2010

Mrs. Clark and I are so excited that your child is in our class this year! I will be sending home a newsletter every 2 weeks with lots of information and answers to many of your questions. Please feel free to communicate with me by sending a note with your child to school or sending me an email (ccatherwood@wcpss.net). Below I have listed important information.

Lunch- Lunch for our class is from 11:00 – 11:30. Each student has a lunch account in the “Dining Room”. You may put any amount of money into the account and your child will receive a notice if the amount is low. Anytime you send money to school, please put it in an envelope with your child’s name, my name, and what the money is for. You are more than welcome to join us for lunch anytime, but please remember not to bring any outside food from restaurants, as it is against our school policy. 

Snack- We will take a break each afternoon to recharge our batteries. Please send a healthy snack with your child each day. Also, current brain research clearly indicates that a well-watered, well-fed brain works closer to its potential. Emergency snack will be available for those who might forget to bring their snack. Because of this, I am asking each family to provide a water bottle for your child. The pop-up type is best to avoid spills. 
Medications- Any medicine that a child takes while at school must go to the office for storage and distribution. 

Classroom Volunteers- We would love for you to come and help out in our class and we also need chaperones for all of our field trips! Please be sure that you have registered with Wake County Public Schools via the computers in the media center. 

Birthdays- Birthdays are wonderful and you are welcome to send treats to school to celebrate your child’s birthday. However, Wake County’s policy states that they must be store bought goodies. I will allow birthday treats ONLY during our snack, lunch, and recess times. Please email me in advance if you are sending in a special treat. Also, unless the entire class is being invited, I ask that birthday invitations be sent through the mail. Little hearts can easily be disappointed when someone else gets an invitation. I can arrange for addresses to be sent home if needed. Thanks for understanding!

Student Assessments- Over the next few weeks I will be pre-testing your child to find out what they already know, and also what they do not, in order to meet individual needs. 

I look forward to a fantastic year! Thank you for sending such wonderful students to our school!!! If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.
Mrs. Catherwood
